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Our Purpose 
The purpose of our church is to make a difference by 

serving others through God’s love and our faith. 

Good News from Grace 

43 “You have heard that it was said, ‘Love 
your neighbor and hate your enemy.’ 44 But I 

tell you, love your enemies and pray for 
those who persecute you, 45 that you may be 
children of your Father in heaven. He causes 
his sun to rise on the evil and the good, and 

sends rain on the righteous and the 
unrighteous. 46 If you love those who love 

you, what reward will you get? Are not even 
the tax collectors doing that? 47 And if you 
greet only your own people, what are you 

doing more than others? Do not even pagans 
do that? 48 Be perfect, therefore, as your 

heavenly Father is perfect.”  
-Matthew 5:43-48 

 

Dear Siblings in Christ,  
 

Our world, and especially our country, seems 
to becoming more and more divided. People 
are becoming increasingly less willing to 
listen to one another and would rather point 
the finger and place blame on an entire 
demographic of people, than come together to 
find common ground and develop common 
sense solutions to our problems. There has 
been rhetoric flowing around that some 
Americans are less American than others. 
There is even more harmful rhetoric that is 
being tossed around that some humans are 
less valuable or worse, less human than 
others. As a Christian, and as a human, this 
type of speech saddens me. As we all believe, 
humans were created in the image of God. 
That is all humans, not just the ones that we 
agree with. And it saddens me that our 
country is growing ever more hostile to one 
another. Jesus reminds us that we are to love 
our enemy, not hate them. This radical 
statement of Jesus, completely flips our 
understanding of how to navigate the world 
on its head. We want to hate our enemies, we 

want to fight and destroy the people who we 
think are ruining our desired way of life. But 
Jesus is telling us no, don’t hate them, don’t 
even just tolerate them, love them. Learn to 
love your enemy, like you love your friends. 
For most of us, that is not something that we 
want to do. But as a disciple of Jesus Christ, I, 
and all Christians, are called to follow this 
command from our Lord. Loving your enemy 
doesn’t mean loving the evil or the harm that 
they have done or are doing to you, or to 
others. But what loving your enemy means, is 
that we will not treat others, not even our 
enemy, the way our enemy is treating us. Just 
because our enemy is not living the way of the 
cross, does not give us, as disciples, a free 
pass to live in an unloving way. I want to 
point out that this is not easy. Being a 
Christian is not for the faint of heart. But it is, 
in my opinion, the only way to true peace and 
joy in this world.  
 

When Jesus was dying on the cross, he could 
have been angry, bitter, resentful, not only to 
those who beat him and hung him on the 
cross. But also to God, for putting him in this 
situation to be tortured. But instead, Jesus 
asked God to forgive those who harmed him 
and killed him and said, Father, your will be 
done. Even in Jesus’ most horrifically painful 
and emotionally traumatizing event on this 
earth, he had peace in his heart and found 
love for his enemies. Love for ones enemy 
doesn’t mean that we don’t speak up on 
things that we disagree with it. It doesn’t 
mean that we have to allow our enemies to 
walk over us. But what it does mean, is that 
we who call ourselves disciples, will treat 
anyone on this earth with respect and dignity, 
as a beloved child of God. As Christians, we  
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Page 2 

Continued from front page 
 

have a mission to spread the good news of Jesus Christ. And it is impossible for that message 
to be heard and lived, if we do not live our own lives in accordance to that same Grace, Love 
and Forgiveness that we are proclaiming to the world. I am reminded of that Christian Song, 
“They’ll know we are Christians by our Love.” I encourage everyone to take a listen and 
meditate on the words you hear, for no truer words have been spoken. When all else fails, 
love one another.  
 

Grace and Peace,  
 

Pastor Chad Butz 

The SAD News About Nutrition 
 

U.S. medical data present a real paradox: Though we spend more on health care than any 
other developed country, we are very unhealthy – including shorter life expectancy, the 
highest obesity rate, and high incidence of diabetes, heart disease and hypertension.  
 

The reasons are complex, but many experts point to the unhealthy “Standard American 
Diet.” With lots of processed foods, saturated fats and refined carbohydrates, the SAD causes 
more deaths per year than smoking, and half of all heart-disease related deaths.  
 

In other words, the food we eat is killing us. The culprits are the fried foods, the French fries, 
hamburgers, chips, donuts, prepackaged entrees, breakfast cereals, sugary soft drinks, pizza, 
candy, meat consumption and freezer-case meals.  
 

The cure for SAD is simple: Eat less of the bad stuff and more fresh vegetables and fruit. 
When God put Adam and Eve in the Garden of Eden, they were given all sorts of fruits and 
veggies to eat (Genesis 1:29). So, as you eat more veggies, you can think of it as the Garden of 
Eden Diet.  
 

August is the ideal time to load up on veggies. The summer harvest brings all the delightfully 
nutritious foods to your local farm market and grocery store. How healthy is your diet? To 
learn more, search online for “Standard American Diet” and see what the experts have to say.  
 

--Robert Blezard 
Copyright © 2024, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard serves as 
pastor of St. Paul Lutheran Church, Aberdeen, Maryland, and works as content editor for 
www.stewardshipoflife.org. He blogs at www.thestewardshipguy.com. 
 

Click here for a complete and up-to-date bio for Pastor Blezard. 

Grace’s Senior Helpers 
 

Grace’s Senior Helpers are here to get you where you need to go.  Contact 
the church office Monday - Thursday from 8am - 12noon by phone  
717-737-0439 or by email office@gracecamphill.org for a list of members 
who are available to drive you.    
 

We Need You!  Our Senior Helper team has dwindled over the last few months.  Please 
consider joining the list of people available to help members get to where they need to be 
when they are unable to drive themselves.  If you are interested in joining the Senior Helper 
team please contact the church office at 717-737-0439 or office@gracecamphill.org.  

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
file:///C:/Users/rblezard/AppData/Sharron/Downloads/www.thestewardshipguy.com
https://thestewardshipguy.com/about-me/
mailto:office@gracecamphill.org
mailto:office@gracecamphill.org?subject=Grace's%20Senior%20Helper%20Team
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Join us for Worship! 
Saturdays at 5:00PM 
Sundays at 9:30AM 

or 

via Live Stream 

 

Sunday School 
Sundays at 10:45am   
September to May 

This Month at Grace... 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp Sponsorship for August is 
given by Pat Good in memory of her husband, 
Jim, and in celebration of their five children 
and their families.  
 

The Special Benevolence Offering for August is 
Lutheran Disaster Response . 
 

To contribute please list the dollar amount next 
to Special Offering Ministry and list Lutheran 
Disaster Response under comments.  

2024 Sponsorship Opportunities 
 

CLICK HERE to see available dates for 2024.   
If you are interested in sponsoring one of these 
weeks you can either sign up on the bulletin 
board across from the elevator or contact Diane 
in the church office at 717-737-0439 x15 or 
ddeppen@gracecamphill.org.   
 
 

Note:  Other Altar Flower dates are available 
for sponsorship at special request by 
contacting the church office two weeks prior to 
the date you wish to sponsor.    
 

If you sponsor a week, but do not plan to 
take the flowers home please let the 
church office know prior to that week.  
We have a member who will deliver 
flowers to Grace’s homebound members. 

WORSHIP NOTES 

Lost & Found 
 

Don’t forget to check 
the Lost & Found tub 
& coat rack in the 
Library if you are 
missing items.    

Grace will hold the items for one 
month.  If they are not claimed by 
then the items will be donated.   
Unable to stop in then call the office 
(717-737-0439) and we’ll look for 
you.  

Coffee 
Hour 
Resumes  

 

Coffee Hour 
resumes on 

Sunday, September 8.  Do you 
enjoy baking?  Maybe your family or 
a couple of families going together as 
a group would be interested in 
providing delicious treats for Coffee 
Hour on Sunday mornings from 
September to May on a rotational 
basis.  If you are interested in joining 
the Coffee Hour Crew rotation to 
provide treats and make coffee on 
Sunday mornings please contact 
Diane at 717-737-0439x15 or 
ddeppen@gracecamphill.org by 
12noon on Tuesday, August 13.  

http://christianworldmedia.com/livechannel/gelclive
https://www.gracecamphill.org/sponsorships
mailto:ddeppen@gracecamphill.org
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OUTDOOR WORSHIP  

July  14, 2024 
 

We had our first of two Outdoor Worship services in the parking lot on July 14.  Even though 
the weather was warm, we had a wonderful time of worship and fellowship.   Many tasty 
dishes were provided by members.    
 

The next Outdoor Worship service will be on Sunday, September 15.    

OUTDOOR WORSHIP 



Youth Food Cards 
 

Karns, Weis and Giant grocery cards in the dollar amounts of  $25, $50, and $100 are 
available at the church office Monday - Thursday from 8am - 12noon.  
 

If paying with cash please have exact change.   Checks should be made to GELC.   

Page 5 FAITH FORMATION  CHILDREN & YOUTH 

Sunday School  
September - May 
Sundays 10:45 - 11:30am  
 

Sunday School is on hiatus for the summer.   Rally Day will be held on September 15 to kick 
off the new year.  More information to follow in September newsletter. 

Save the Date - Rally Day 
 

Rally Day will be held on Sunday, September 15, 2024.  We will 
be having an Outdoor Worship service that day and then from 
10:30am—12noon in the parking lot Rally Day will occur.  Lunch 
will be provided.   We hope to see you then.  

Outdoor Movie Night 
 

Join us for our annual Outdoor Movie Night!  Friday, August 23 
at 7:30pm in Grace’s Parking Lot.** 
 

We will be showing the animated movie, Home.  Refreshments will 
include popcorn, Rita's Italian Ice and water.0 
 

Please bring your own chair, and park in the secondary lot. You're 
encouraged to invite friends!  
 

See you there! 
 

Sponsored by the Fellowship Ministry Committee 
 
**If there is inclement weather the event will be moved indoors to the 
Social Hall.  
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For Pastoral Assistance or At Home Communion  
 

Please contact  Pastor Chad (717-737-0439 x10 or pastorchad@gracecamphill.org).  If you 
have a pastoral emergency outside of normal working hours you can contact Pastor Chad on 

his mobile phone at 610-297-2514.  A pastoral emergency would be a death, or life 
threatening circumstances.  

Prayer List Additions 
 

Everyone appreciates prayer 
but not everyone wishes to 
be added to the “out loud” 
prayers.   
 

If you are aware of a 
member of Grace who could 
benefit from being added to 
the prayers, please let the 
pastor know.   He will 
contact the individual to find 
out whether they wish to be 
added to the “out loud” 
prayers, ongoing prayers or 
prayed for “quietly” by the 
Community Prayer Group.  

Praying for our Homebound Members 
 

The pastoral staff wishes to lift up this special group of 
members on a regular basis during the prayers. Each 
week, a group of homebound members will be included in 
the out loud prayers.  

 

…sometimes we forget to tell others that someone has healed… 
 

Let’s be good stewards of our prayer list. If someone has healed, or if someone has moved on 
to eternal life, please let the church office know.   Names will automatically be moved to the 
ongoing prayers after a month on the weekly prayers, which are read out load during 
worship.  They will then be removed from the ongoing prayers after another month unless 
you let us know to keep praying.    

PRAYERS 

We hold in prayer especially this week…  
 

Matthew Riegel, Eugenia Hobday, David Hobday, Todd 
Stuckey, Kenny Comrey, Jan Haas, Pete Psichogis, Beverly 
Earhart, Debbie Aldridge, Bob Little, Dean Jury, and 
Austin Snavely (Active Military). 
 

We hold in ongoing prayer…  
 

Dr. Robert Little, Shirley Davis, Sheri Snyder, Kevin 
Wright, Brian Bookshar, Nora Jane Snyder, Lou Wright, 
Barry Fenicle, Madelyn Kase, Jeff Turner, Rose Keller, 
Mike Hillegas, Kelly Ackley, Alyssa England, Paul & Linda 
Glance, Bonnie Peechatka, Marcie, Eric Rome, Dana 
Moore, John McNichol, Kay King, and Justin Minnich.  
 

We also hold our homebound in prayer:  
 

Betty Bennett, Gladys Cline,  Yvonne Gettys,  Joan 
Harman, Janice Hench, Frank Hills, Sis Hoffman, Howard 
Lauver, Janice Light. Lou Lore, Patti Reed, Bob & Ruth 
Rhodes, Mary Louise Shetter, Dorothy Shreffler, and 
Sandy Yetter. 

 

Lord, show us favor; we hope in you. Be our strength every morning, our salvation in times of distress. 
— Isaiah 33:2 

mailto:pastorchad@gracecamphill.org


 

 

Grace’s Council Members 
 

"Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards 
of God's grace in its various forms. Do not be slothful in zeal, be fervent in spirit, serve the 
Lord." -1 Peter 4:10-11 
 

We give thanks to God for those who served on Church Council and are now leaving. Tom 
Blackburn, Wilson Castillo, Karen Galle and Ann Hoffman, we give thanks for your 
willingness to serve and use your talents in this way.  
 

We welcome new members to our church council, Bonnie Barton, Christin Heidingsfelder, 
George B. Osswald, and Julie Flook.  
 

We also give thanks for those elected to be officers, Marti Bert (President), Jason Pringle 
(Vice President), and Brigitte Storey (Secretary). Thank you all for your willingness to use 
your talents in this very important aspect of church function. May God be your guide and 
source of inspiration as you lead Grace Camp Hill.  
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 Members and Friends of Grace, 
 

The organ project may seem complete but we are not quite finished. We 
made all our payments to the company but have a few more dollars to 
raise to match what we paid them. Here is a recap of the payments we 
made: 
 

November 2023: $46,175 
April 2024: $46,175 
April 2024: $39,248.75 (5% held back for final acceptance) 

June 2024: $6,926.25 (the 5% due for final acceptance) 
June 2024: $800 for shipping costs 
Grand total paid: $139,325 
 

Meanwhile, we raised all the funding to pay for the grand total except for $2,000.69. We are 
so close! Please consider donating a few dollars more and collectively we can close out this 
successful project.  
 

Susan Dickinson, Treasurer 

COUNCIL NOTES  



Greetings Grace, 
 

We would like to thank our summer musicians for enriching our 
worship with their talents!  Special thanks go to the Galle Trio, Ben 
Galle and his "Noise Complaint" quartet, the Clement's family, Karen 
Jury, and Abundant Grace.  In the coming weeks, we are looking 
forward to having additional special musicians including the Weber 
family, the Galle Trio, and Red Land High School Junior Noah 
Musselman on Trombone. 

 

It's that time of year for our Grace music ensembles to start up again! These groups are open 
to anyone who loves music, fellowship, and working together. You do not have to be able to 
read music or have a musical background. If you are interested in being in one of these groups 
please join us on Thursday, September 5th! If you are unsure, feel free to come check 
them out. If you are worried about scheduling or consistent commitment, please know that 
we are understanding of schedules, flexible and always welcome your participation. On 
Thursday, September 5th, bells will meet in the loft for rehearsal at 6:30pm and choir will 
meet downstairs in the choir room at 7:30pm. Snacks will be provided! Yum!!! As always, if 
you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to us at k.e.hartman11@gmail.com.  
 

“Next to the Word of God, music deserves the highest praise. The gift of language combined 
with the gift of song was given to man that he should proclaim the Word of God through 
music.” -Martin Luther 
 

Blessings,  
Kris and Emily 

Tech Ministry Team Update 
 

The committee has been reviewing technology within the church.  
Office computers and the copier are getting replaced.  It was also 
determined the sanctuary technology is in need of major improvements 
to the existing livestreaming, audio, speakers, projection, and video 
system in place.  A permanent fixture for the screen or tv(s) is needed, 
speakers are old with some not working, projection equipment needs 
upgraded, the camera is currently being borrowed from a member, etc.   

 

Over the past three years, the church has roughly one third of its worshippers who worship 
from home for various reason.  Improving this technology is critical to the church and 
impacts a large portion of people.  This will be a large project and will involve a significant 
investment by the church, but it will touch many people.  Continued research, planning, and 
advertising will be made on this project.   
 

The committee is asking all to realize this investment, as like many other investments, will 
impact and help many people.  Technology does have an end-life and the current setup is fast 
approaching this point.  Should you feel a desire to help improve the technology in the church 
and the life of others by electronically touching them, please consider contributing to the 
“Grace Tech Ministries” fund along with your normal contributions.  Should you have any 
questions or comments please contact any committee member or Bryan Weber, at 
bweber98@hotmail.com. 
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Grace’s Book Club  
 

Grace’s Book Club will be taking their summer break in August.  They will 
be reading “The Women” by Kristin Hannah for September 2024.  
 

Description 
"An intimate portrait of coming of age in a dangerous time and an epic 
tale of a nation divided. 

 

Women can be heroes. When twenty-year-old nursing student Frances “Frankie” McGrath 
hears these words, it is a revelation. Raised in the sun-drenched, idyllic world of Southern 
California and sheltered by her conservative parents, she has always prided herself on doing 
the right thing. But in 1965, the world is changing, and she suddenly dares to imagine a 
different future for herself. When her brother ships out to serve in Vietnam, she joins the 
Army Nurse Corps and follows his path. 
 

As green and inexperienced as the men sent to Vietnam to fight, Frankie is over- whelmed by 
the chaos and destruction of war. Each day is a gamble of life and death, hope and betrayal; 
friendships run deep and can be shattered in an instant. In war, she meets—and becomes one 
of—the lucky, the brave, the broken, and the lost. 
 

But war is just the beginning for Frankie and her veteran friends. The real battle lies in 
coming home to a changed and divided America, to angry protesters, and to a country that 
wants to forget Vietnam. 
 

The Women is the story of one woman gone to war, but it shines a light on all women who put 
themselves in harm’s way and whose sacrifice and commitment to their country has too often 
been forgotten. A novel about deep friendships and bold patriotism, The Women is a richly 
drawn story with a memorable heroine whose idealism and courage under fire will come to 
define an era.  
 

Join the book club on Tuesday, September 3 at 7pm via Zoom to discuss this book.  
 

CLICK HERE for login information.  

https://b09c93a5-c12d-425b-9eac-2de470f65c89.filesusr.com/ugd/f68493_aa04816829294bac983443f4678cd503.pdf
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Hope Academy PA 
 

Hope Academy PA Preschool had a fantastic first year of 
operation and we want to thank YOU for the support!!  We 
celebrated the last week with a homemade pinata from Ms. Cecy, 
our Spanish teacher, and a wonderful "moving up" 
ceremony.  Our class roster is already full for the fall with a class 
of 14 students and a waiting list, so we are feeling proud about 
our growth already.  We will be welcoming Ms. Yesy Lopez from 
Hope Academy in Guatemala for our fall semester and will offer a 
Spanish immersion enrichment course 3 days a week in addition 
to our normal program. My daughter, Maddie, and I spent a week 

in Guatemala at the school at the end of May and had an amazing time with the 120 girls 
who are learning and growing there everyday!  
   

Tree 4 Hope, the parent non-profit of Hope Academy PA, is in the midst of their Summer 
Push Campaign.  Donations to the campaign will help us complete the second floor of 
Hope Academy in Guatemala , provide sponsorships for 18 girls at the school there and 
also add to our Hope Academy PA scholarship fund for kids in need.  If you would like to 
support this final push, please visit https://tree4hope.dm.networkforgood.com/
campaigns/399355  
or scan the QR code below.   
 

Finally, Hope Academy PA and St. Peter's Lutheran, the home of our school in 
Middletown, are teaming up to create a "Together in Hope" Community Garden.  We 
received a $1,000 grant from the LINK Foundation of Link Bank to get the project started, 
which includes preparing the garden area and mulching.  We will be building raised 
garden beds of different sizes, including one just perfect for gardeners aged 3-5 (my 
preschoolers!)  We also hope to build some of the same kinds of benches that 
we built while Pastor Molly was here with us at Grace many years ago.  If 
anyone has lumber left over from home or construction projects that you'd 
be willing to donate to us (or want to support our project), please contact Jen 
Graf at jen@t4hope.org or 717-805-2740.  
 

Jen Graf 
Director Hope Academy PA 

Stage Clean Up and Storage  
 

The stage has been organized, and soon much of the 
items intended for the yard sale will be heading off to 
the Salvation Army.  In order to keep the stage tidy and 
ready for ministry use, the property committee asks 
that items are not placed on the stage without first 
talking with the office.  The office will direct you to the 
ministry that might use that item to decide if it would 
be useful to Grace's ministries.   
 

The stage now has plenty of space for ministry use! 
Let's pray about the best use for this space.  

https://tree4hope.dm.networkforgood.com/campaigns/399355
https://tree4hope.dm.networkforgood.com/campaigns/399355
mailto:jen@t4hope.org


 

 

Page 11 

Family Promise What They Do and How They Do It 
 

Family Promise HCR assists families experiencing homelessness or 
who are in danger of becoming homeless.  
Why a Family Shelter: Families are typically separated by gender 
at the age of 14. It is one of only three shelters in the Harrisburg 
area, which keeps families together. 
 

How: It has a Day Center in Camp Hill where families spend the 
day. In the evening local congregations provide van transportation 
with the FPHCR van,  sleeping accommodations( Sunday school 

room, library etc.), and an evening meal. They also provide much needed compassion and 
caring.  In the morning, families return to the Day Center to go to work or school, or work 
on their goals towards self-sufficiency. 
 

We also have programs which “divert” families from homelessness, in the hopes that they 
won’t need a shelter. FPHCR is a community response to homelessness, a community issue, 
offering congregations a way to positively affect families in their area.  
 

Susan C. Ryder 
Family Promise of Harrisburg Capital Region 
Community Engagement Associate 
717-737-1100 
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Let’s Celebrate a 
Monumental 

Birthday!  
 

Richard Hoff  turns 93 on 
August 1, Jean Gross turns 

90 on August 2, Patricia 
Good turns 90 on August 19 
and Yvonne Gettys turns 

90 on August 28.   
 

Take a moment to wish them 
a happy birthday with a 

telephone call or mail a card 
to:  

 

Richard (Dick) Hoff 
200 St. Luke Drive 

Apt. 403 
Lititz, PA 17543 

 

Jean Gross 
129 Valley View Drive 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
 

Patricia Good 
401 Brook Circle 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
 

Yvonne Gettys 
1950 Chestnut Street 
Camp Hill, PA 17011 

 
 

Let them know you are 
thinking of them on these 

very special occasions.  

8/1 Kinsey Hall 
 Richard Hoff 

 Connor Robbins 
 

8/2 Judy Crowell-Allen 
 Jean Gross 
 Garri Ann Hearn 
 Patti Savastio 
 

8/3 Karen Osswald 
 Scott Thomas 
 

8/6 Judith Fenicle 
 Karen Galle 
 Lloyd Hench 
 Debra Taylor 
 

8/7 Wendy Evans Lehman 
 Aldine Hausler 
 

8/8 Lucy Russell 
 

8/9 Rob Bozart 
 

8/10 Brandon Kauffman 
 Lesly Richards 
8/11 Michael Mazen 
 Dawn Sweeney 
 David Taylor 
 Lori Weber 
 

8/12 Jennifer Wright 
 

8/13 Gregory Hartman 
 Jason Pringle 
 Liliana Vogelsong 
 

8/14 Griffin Artz 
 Raelyn Flook 
 Daniel Glenn 
 

8/15 Beth Helman 
 Edward Hurst 
 Lester Richards 
 

8/17 MaKenzie Seeger 
 

8/18 Katherine Wolf 

8/19 Howard Bernstein 
 Patricia Good 
 

8/20 Jenny Castillo Cato 
 

8/21 Gene Bozart 
 Stewart Brouse 
 

8/23 Susan Atwood 
 Henry Sheaffer 
 

8/24 Taylor Douty 
 Chris Graf 
 George Ringer 
 Joel Ryder 
 

8/24 Maggie Buchanan 
 Jill Robbins 
 

8/26 Joshua Lebo 
 Benjamin Smith 
 

8/27 Jordan Glenn 
 Matthew Little 
 

8/28 Yvonne Gettys 
 

8/30 Scott Brickell 

“The older you 

get the better you 

get, unless you 

are a banana.” 

Betty White 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry Yarn Donation 
 

Calling all those who knit and crochet as well as any member who 
wishes to help the Prayer Shawl ministry.   They are in need of #4 
yarn.  It can be full skein of yarn or remnants.   This yarn is used in 
the handheld prayer pocket patches.  
 

Yarn donations can be placed in the Prayer Shawl Ministry bin in 
the parking lot hallway.  
 

Denise Ozimok 



 

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

1610 Carlisle Road 
Camp Hill, PA    17011 

717-737-0439 
office@gracecamphill.org 

 

Visit us on Facebook at Grace Lutheran Church or on the web at: www.gracecamphill.org 

Good News from Grace articles are due by 12 noon on the 15th of the month for the next 
month’s newsletter.   Grace Notes information is due by  12 noon on Tuesdays.   

Email to ddeppen@gracecamphill.org 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Trindle Springs Lutheran Church Second Saturday Meal 
August 10| 4-6pm | 14 State Road, Mechanicsburg 
 

Join us for Baked BBQ Chicken, TSLC Baked Beans, Mac & Cheese, Stewed Tomatoes, Sliced 
Peaches, Assorted Muffins/Breads/Rolls, Assorted Desserts and Hot & Cold Beverages.  

Sunset Music and Movie Series 
Fort Hunter Park | 5300 N Front Street, Harrisburg 
 

Friday, August 2** at 8:30pm   Friday, August 9 * at 7:00pm 
Movie Night - Wish (PG)    Gamut Theatre: Popcorn Hat Players presents 
7pm Movie Snacks Available   “Tales from Ancient Greece”  

**Rain date for Aug. 2 is Sat. Aug. 3  6:00 - 8:00pm Food Trucks 
 

Friday, August 16* at 8:30pm   Friday, August 23* at 7:00pm 
Movie Night - The Little Mermaid (PG)  Susquehanna Folk Music Society presents 
7:00pm Movie Snacks Available   Neidig, Koretzky & Blouin Folk Trio 
       6:00 - 8:00pm Food Trucks 
 

Bring your blankets & lawn chairs and enjoy and evening of family fun!   
 

*In event of inclement weather go to the Dauphin County Parks & Recreation Facebook page.  

Music On The Mountain - Bluegrass 
August 4 | 2:00 - 6:30pm | FREE | Kings Gap Environmental Education Center  
(500 Kings Gap Road, Carlisle)  
 

Join the Friends of Kings Gap for a free Bluegrass Concert.  Bring your lawn chair or blanket to the 
top of the mountain to enjoy an evening of great music.  Food vendor will be ready to serve you.   
Concerts happen rain or shine! 

Lisburn Community Fire Company Festival 
August 7 - 10 | 1800 Main Street, Lisburn | Wednesday Ride Night 6-10pm 
 

Free Parking, Silent Auctions, Bingo, Hay Rides, Book Sale and of course Festival Foods.  A fun time 
for the whole family.    

mailto:office@gracecamphill.org
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100079735778922
http://www.gracecamphill.org
mailto:ddeppen@gracecamphill.org
https://www.facebook.com/DauphinCountyParksRecreation

